Our new Chapter officers were busy organizing
work for the coming semester. Last March, men
elected to guide the Chapter were Brothers Lee
Johnson, President; Denny Frings, Vice-President:
John Eck, Pledge Trainer; Roger Puta, Internal
Coordinator; Roger Patelski, Treasurer; Joe Hayek,
Ritual Officer; Glenn Johnson, Chaplain; Don
Small, Secretary; Ron Singleton, Sergeant-at-Arms,
and Dale Schunk, Chapter Correspondent. Ap-
pointments by the executive committee were
Brothers Steve O'Keefe, Scholarship Chairman;
Don Krehl, Intramural Chairman; Lloyd Mar-
quardt, Rush Chairman; Dale Schunk, Social
Chairman; John McQuown, Historian; Kent Yauch,
Activity Chairman, and Joe Hayek, Etiquette
Chairman. Joe finds that he practices his etiquette
duties mostly at the dinner table, correcting the
new pledges on their manners!

The most exciting news that the Crows heard
in the last few months was the results of our
alumni fund-raising drive. Over two thousand
dollars was raised in a drive headed by Phi Kappa
Brother F. H. (Doc) Bachman ’38. Thanks to
“Doc” and to all Phi Kappi alumni who gener-
ously gave to our sincere cause, we were able to
make many needed improvements in the House,
and are going to continue in the right direction.
Plans are being considered to completely resurface
our back driveway, to correct cars scraping their
tail pipes every time they ascend the drive.

The summer proved interesting for many Crows.
On July 31, the annual alumni dance complete
with dinner was held in the Tower Club of the
Kemper Building in Chicago. Everyone agreed
they had a good time. In addition, Brothers Joe
Hayek and Roger Patelski attended the National
Convention at Syracuse. Joe had laughs for every-
one in telling his experiences. Apparently Roger
and Joe were disappointed when the Convention
ended, except that they escaped some of the evils
of work week,

Formal initiation was held on October 10. We
are proud to announce our two new Brothers,
Steven L. O’Keefe '68, Champaign, LAS, and
Donald E. Broman '68, Park Ridge, LAS.

Homecoming was October 16 this year, and
thanks to the Homecoming Chairman Don Broman,
everything ran smoothly in showing off our newly
decorated House. Our annual pledge dance was
held a week later, October 23, as the Crows wel-
comed everyone to join in the fun and “swing out”
to the music of the Klansmen, a campus band.
Added to this have been exchanges, which have
kept our men busy. Of course, they really don’t
mind.

The newest member of Alpha Chi Rho entered
the world on September 18 when Brother John
McQuown's wife, the former Celia Meyer, gave
birth to a six-pound bouncing baby boy, Robert



